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Southeast Area Citizen Board Meeting Minutes
Date: Wednesday, March 2, 2022, Zoom video and conference call meeting-
Attendees: Al Araujo, Alan Burt, Sue Maginnis, Jeannie Giangrande, Brendan Burke, Marjorie Mason, Cindy Harmon 
Staff: Howard Baker-Smith, Kim Anderson

Excused: Donna Desrochers, Vincent Gerrior, Jack Ryan, Augie Venice
	Topic
	Discussion
	Assignment/Task
	Point Person 
	Status

	INTRODUCTIONS
	Introductions were made. 
	None
	N/A
	Closed

	Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
	Motion was made to accept the January minutes.
Motion was seconded and unanimously passed. 
	None
	N/A
	Closed

	Speaker

Old Business: 
Board Membership and Recruitment Status
2022 Nominations for Area Board Chair

Letter of support for additional SEA Housing Specialist position
Letter to legislators advocating to waive CAB term limits
Staff Vacancy Rate Updates
Meeting with Bruce Bird, Vinfen President and CEO

Globe Article about staffing shortages at mental health clinics

Letter of concern to Aspire Health Alliance regarding vacancy rates 

Subcommittee Report

New Business:

Discussion about bill for new women’s prison

	Danna Mauch, MAMH CEO and President was invited to speak about their current legislative and advocacy priorities for the next fiscal year. Danna was not available today and maybe available for the May Area Board meeting. However, it was discussed to invite MAMH next month and/or have speakers in between scheduled Area Board meetings so they have ample time to present their material plus allowing time for questions and answers. 
There have been a few site board members from Quincy, Plymouth, New Bedford, and the Cape & Islands who have expressed interest in joining the Area Board

· Cindy Harmon, retired DMH SEA CYF Assistant Director has submitted her application.
· It would be helpful to have one - two Area Board members from each of the site boards and/or TSH Board of Trustees.  
· CORI background check
· Buddy followed up with Lester Blumberg, DMH General Counsel regarding change in process to complete CORI background check. 

· Lester agreed that the current process could be waived for citizen advisory board members and return to previous process of having the sites receive signed CORI form and documents then sending information directly to Human Resources. 

· DMH Website
· Buddy spoke with Glenda Hazard, DMH
Director of Communications and Media Relations about adding a board recruitment link to the DMH website.
· Glenda thinks it may be fine to add a link about Board recruitment. 
· There was also an inquiry if the Area Board could get a link to the DMH web page?
· The next step will be for a couple of board members to meet with Buddy and Jonathan Fox, DMH Web and Social Media Coordinator to develop a plan for the Commissioner to review. Jeannie and Alan are interested in attending this meeting.
Jeannie was nominated as a candidate for Area Board chair. Jeannie stated that she would like a co-chair. 

· It was recommended to use the language in the bylaws which states president and vice president.  

· Motion was made to nominate Jeannie for Area Board President. Nomination was seconded and unanimously approved. 

· Motion was made to nominate Brendan for Area Board Vice President. Nomination was seconded and unanimously approved. 
Final draft of letter to Buddy regarding additional housing position was emailed to board members for review. 
· Motion was made to approve the letter to be sent. Motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

· Buddy will share the letter with Mark Bilton, DMH Southeast Area Housing Coordinator. 
Final draft of letter to SEA legislators regarding waiving CAB term limits was emailed to board members for review. 

· Motion was made to approve the letter to be sent. Motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
Buddy provided current ACCS vacancy rates up until December. 

· There is a three-month lag time with receiving vacancy rate data. Hence, the data is only available on a quarterly basis. 

· There were some concerns with Aspire SE 2’s Clinical vacancy rate of 64.7% along with serious concern of the SEA Direct Care vacancy rate of 30.2% which is higher than the statewide average. 

Alan and Phil met with Buddy and Bruce Bird to share their concerns about vacancy rates, pay rates not being adequate, and to learn about the larger picture. 

· Bruce is the Association for Behavioral Healthcare Chairperson (ABH) and shared ABH’s concerns about current and proposed rates. 
· The Rate Setting Commission is meeting next week regarding FY 23 rates, and this would be the opportunity to advocate for higher ACCS salary levels. Board members would like to see raises from the bottom up as the direct care workers are on the front lines, see clients on a regular basis, and thus can have the most impact.  The rates would be in effect as of July 1st. 
· There are three levels of Direct Care staff-DC I, DC II and DC III. The FY 21 rates for a DC II position was $34,000. The proposed rate is $36,000. However, this rate is lower than what Vinfen is currently paying their DC II staff, which is $37,000. 

· There is a limited amount of Direct Care III positions, but many Direct Care II staff qualify for a DC III position. This would increase their salary from $36,000 to $45,000. 
· Vinfen has been able to increase salaries due to ARPA funds. However, the funding will run out in the future, and thus, make it difficult to sustain increased salary rates without compensation. 
· Bruce invited the board to write a letter of support to the Rate Setting Commission and will provide talking points along with where to send the letter to.  

· Bruce will send the link for next week’s Rate Setting Commission meeting for them to attend and listen only, as they cannot participate nor comment during the meeting. 
· Motion made to submit a letter to the Rate Setting Commission to support efforts to raise salary compensation. Motion was seconded and approved.
· There was discussion about letter to Vinfen regarding staff vacancy rate concerns to be put on hold due to meeting with Bruce Bird. It was suggested that a letter should be sent to Bruce Bird in appreciation for the meeting including sharing of concerns and understanding the bigger picture. It was felt that the letter would provide documentation of the meeting and paper trail. 
Members received and reviewed article about staffing shortages at mental health clinics. 

Letter of concern to Aspire Health Alliance regarding vacancy rates will be tabled. 
Discussion: What are the incentives to recruit and retain staff? 
· It was mentioned that there was an article in the Harvard Business Journal titled “The Great Resignation”.
· This article focused on retention and had some good ideas.

· Recruitment is important, but retention is better as it saves money and time! 
· It was suggested to conduct retention interviews and interview the current employees! This is part of some businesses’ culture to keep staff! 

· Could providers collectively pull together their knowledge regarding their retention best practices?

· Is there a task force actively working on it? 
· Phil asked Bruce about retention efforts and how they keep staff, as “it’s not all about the money”. 

· Vinfen provides recognition awards, longevity awards. 

· DMH SEA is currently working on a pilot project with iSPARC (Implementation Science and Practice Advances Research Center) about the implementation of ACCS (Adult Clinical Community Services), change of practice and Evidence Based Practices (EBP). iSPARC is part of UMass Chan Medical School’s Department of Psychiatry and is a DMH Center of Excellence for Public Mental Health Services and Implementation Research.  
· UMass made some recommendations about best practices on how to recruit, hire and retention practices. 
Today’s subcommittee meeting discussed:

· Review of letter to Buddy about additional DMH SEA Housing position

· Review of letter to SEA legislators for revision/waiving of CAB term limits. 

· Area Board advocacy at the State House in lieu of Legislative Breakfast.

· SEA Academic, Civic engagement & Employment (ACE) Awards will be in person and is planned for the fall.

· Possible goals for Area Board:

· Increased networking
· Joining legislative efforts
· Attending committees working with youth and older adult issues. 

Discussion about House Bill 1905 to put a moratorium on a construction of a $50 million new women’s prison was tabled.

	Alan will invite MAMH to speak the first Wednesday in April. 

Area Board members will continue speaking with their respective site boards regarding interest in joining Area Board. 
Buddy will send out an email to Site Directors and Human Resources regarding going back to “old way” of processing the CORI background check. 
Buddy will schedule a meeting with Jonathan Fox. 
Letter will be sent to Buddy advocating for an additional housing specialist position. 

Letter will be mailed to all Southeast Area legislators advocating to waive CAB term limits. 
Staff vacancy rates continue to be a standing agenda item.

Jeannie and Alan will work on drafting a letter to the Rate Setting Commission and will include Bruce Bird’s bullet points once they are received. 
Letter of appreciation to Bruce Bird including sharing of board concerns and big picture will be sent. 
Information Sharing

This will remain open. Jeannie will inform the board if further action is necessary.  

Buddy will follow up about Retention Practice and share information.
Information Sharing
This item will be tabled until next meeting. 


	Alan

Area Board 
Buddy
Area Board
Kim
Area Board/Buddy
Jeannie and Alan
Area Board
Jeannie
Buddy

N/A
	Open

Open
Closed
Open
Closed
Closed
Open
Closed
Open
Open
Open
Closed
Open
Open

Closed

Open

	Area Update


	Status of Martha’s Vineyard Island Trust Project

· This project is still on hold and will not move forward until the community is on board. Town officials need to work with the community and come into an agreement concerning use of the land. 
· DMH owns the land located in Oak Bluffs and has agreed to dispose property to MV Island Trust in exchange for affordable housing for DMH clients in perpetuity. 
· It is hoped that this will be settled under the Baker Administration. 
Safe Haven Program

· FHR plans to open the program located on Communication Way in Hyannis starting April 1st 
· They will be meeting on March 11th with the Boston Safe Haven Program to learn about best practices.  

· Safe Haven Programs are a form of supportive housing that services homeless individuals with severe mental health conditions. This is a low barrier program, and recipients do not have to be DMH eligible. There will be seven beds and a drop-in center. 
CYF (Child, Youth and Family Services) Updates

· Young Adult Respite

· Planning to pilot a Young Adult Therapeutic Respite Program in Southeast Area.

· The program would be more centrally located i.e., Middleboro/Taunton area and would be an areawide program. 

· Young Adult Access Centers
· RFR for Young Adult Access Centers was posted last week. Currently, the Southeast Area has one young adult program, TRACS/SEP located within the Quincy Site (Braintree). 

· There was a decision to align the Young Adult Access Centers to the SAMHSA Young Adult Access Center model (like New Bedford) and shift to a more national best practice model. 
· The Young Adult Center will be located in either the Quincy, Brockton, or Plymouth site areas and available to all YA across the Southeast Area. 
Behavioral Health Road Map: Community Behavioral Health Centers

· As part of the Road Map, they are rolling out Community Behavioral Health Centers.

· RFR went out and they are setting it up by region. 

· This is a MassHealth procurement, but DMH is at the table. 

Corrigan Mental Health Center

· Efforts are being made to increase services and resources at Corrigan. 

· Proposal submitted to Central Office for a state operated First Episode Psychosis Program

· Approval for a new Community Outreach Position. This position will assist with navigating/making connections to DMH services.

· This will be a low barrier service for those who have never been connected to DMH services, but not necessarily making them DMH eligible. 

Clubhouse RFR
· RFR was released.
· There will be review committees, which board members will be asked to participate. 
Personnel updates

· Plymouth

· Theresa Silva has been appointed as the Plymouth Site Director effective February 14th.
· New Bedford

· Interviews have begun for the New Bedford Site Director position. 
· Area

· Jennifer Evans, SEA Director of Program Management has left and began a new position at Central Office as the Director of Community Licensing/Program Evaluation.  The hiring process has begun to fill the Director of Program Management position.
· Summer Intern
· Application has been submitted for a paid summer intern to assist with Area Board website development and Community Conversations.  
REI (Race, Equity, and Inclusion)
The Department has established a statement of values and vision integrating REI. 

· The DMH SEA REI Committee is looking at:

· How to build a more diverse workforce

· Demographics of client incidences
· Reviewing demographics served and the greater community:

· What services look like
· Who is participating in programs?
· Are services reflective of the communities served? 

Southeast Area is participating in a 21-week REI Challenge with the YWCA of New Bedford.

· Buddy is having discussions/” Lunch Chats” with programs about REI. 

· Buddy recently had a discussion with third shift GLE staff from 11PM-1AM last Friday. 


	Information Sharing
Board members will be notified about participating in the Review Committees. 
Buddy will discuss REI initiatives further at the next board meeting. 

	N/A

Kim/Buddy
Buddy

	Closed
Open

Open


	Site Board Updates

	Quincy 
· Board members will talk on Braintree Cable TV about DMH Citizen Advisory Boards and for recruitment of new board members. 
· They are planning for a Community Conversation in May. 
· Linda Nicolar, Quincy Site Administrative Assistant retired on February 25th after 33 years of service with DMH. She had provided support to the Site Board. Kristen Caldwell is the interim Administrative Assistant/support person to the board. 
Plymouth

· Planning for a Community Conversation to help caregivers, family members as they age to make sure their loved ones are all set. Brendan will report more on this next time. 

Cape
· Participated in the Clubhouse Reviews and ACCS Contract Monitoring meetings. 
· The Site Board has been meeting monthly with seven members participating and six attendees. At yesterday’s meeting, Dan Richard, DMH SEA Psychologist did a presentation on Section 35’s. 
· $2,000 has been raised for Stop and Shop gift cards. This money can be matched by a board member through their employer who provides matching funds up to $15,000. 
· The new Safe Haven Program is working on the referral process and how individuals can be referred. Program is scheduled to open in April. 

	Information Sharing


	N/A


	Closed



	ADJOURNMENT/

NEXT MEETING
	There being no further business to discuss, motion was made to adjourn at 4:10 p.m. Motion seconded and passed. 


	The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 4, 2022 by Zoom/Microsoft Teams video conference call. 
	 N/A
	Closed 


DMH staff: Minutes should be emailed to DMH-DL – Open Meeting Minutes after they are approved by the Public Body.


